
 

 
 
 
Date: April 17, 2020   
 
To:  Committee of the Whole     
 
From: David Niemeyer, Village Manager   
  
cc: Pat Carr, Assistant Village Manager 
 Paul O’Grady, Village Attorney       
 
Subject: Resolution Requiring Face Coverings 
 
Attached is a resolution requiring residents and visitors to Tinley Park to wear face 
coverings outside of their place of residence due to the COVID-19 crisis, with some 
exceptions. The CDC has recommended this to prevent the spread of the virus.  This 
requirement would be effective April 24, 2020 to give us time to notify businesses and 
residents. 
 
Face Coverings would be required at all essential businesses, including employees and 
customers. This resolution would not apply to the following persons: 
 

• Engaged in outdoor activity such as walking, running, biking or other solitary 
physical activity while at the same time practicing social or physical distancing of 
at least six feet from others;  

• Riding alone in a personal vehicle;  
• Who are alone or with household members in a separate single space;  
• When doing so creates a greater health, safety or security risk to the individual or 

the public; and  
• While drinking or eating.  
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